Ackworth Howard Church of England (VC) Junior and Infant School



Station Road, Low Ackworth, Pontefract, West Yorkshire, WF7 7HH Tel: 01977 612124

Web: <u>www.ackworthhowardschool.co.uk</u> Email: <u>admin@howard.wakefield.sch.uk</u>

Headteacher: Mr. M Walker - BA (Hons), NPQEL Chair of Governors: Mrs L. O'Brien

Educating 'for life in all its fullness.'

Growth in MIND, BODY, SPIRIT

14th July 2021

Year 6 Production

Dear Parents/Carers

I understand how difficult it will have been for you and your children over the course of the pandemic and not being able to share in school events, particularly with your children leaving us this year. In response to this, we have planned to provide an opportunity to deliver the Year 6 production outdoors and in line with the current guidance. The production will take place at **4:30pm on Tuesday 19th July** with limited numbers and strict control measures.

We are currently in a very challenging position of soaring cases within Wakefield and this is now being reflected with the number of children and staff having to isolate at the moment in school which is also increasing. Although there will be control measures in place, I must stress that if you do not feel comfortable attending or you have any concerns, then please do not attend. Although we can put steps in place, these will only reduce the risk of transmission.

If attending, you must follow these control measures:

- 1. Do not attend if you are displaying symptoms.
- 2. If you have lateral flow tests, please take one prior to leaving your home.
- 3. Ensure effective handwashing before arriving at school.
- 4. Please arrive at school between 4:00pm and 4:20pm for flexible entry. There will be no queuing and you should enter through the gate that leads to the back playground.
- 5. On arrival to the field, please show slip 1 which will act as your ticket. Remember you must have no more than two people from the same household this also includes any siblings or younger children as they count in the numbers unfortunately.
- 6. Bring a picnic blanket to sit on as no chairs etc will be provided.
- 7. Please where a face mask until you are seated on the field.
- 8. You will be shown to an area marked with an X on the field. This will be your allocated seating area. Parents must not leave their allocated spot and must not mix with others.
- 9. There will be no facilities on site, no access to toilets etc.
- 10. Please do not bring any refreshments etc. other than a bottle of water should you require it. The show will last for 1 hour.

There are two slips at the end of this letter, please complete both. Slip 1 will act as your ticket and slip 2 must be returned to school so that we know who will be attending.



I must reiterate that the risk of bubble closures, children having to isolate and many other factors could result in the event being cancelled at short notice but I am sure you appreciated that this is out of our control.

For those unable to attend due to numbers or because they have concerns about attending the event, please do not worry as we plan to film the dress rehearsal on Friday and will share the production on our YouTube channel for you to enjoy in the safety of your own home.

Yours sincerely,	
M. Walher	
Mr M Walker	
Headteacher	
Slip 1 – Please Retain as Ticket	
Who is attending the event? (Maximu unfortunately)	um of 2 – This includes and sibling / younger children
Name:	Relationship to Child
Name:	Relationship to Child
Please confirm that you have read this leadhere to them by ticking the box:	etter in detail, understand the measures stated and agree to
Slip 2 – Please Return to School	
Who is attending the event? (Maximum	of 2 – This includes and sibling / younger children etc)
Name:	Relationship to Child
Name:	Relationship to Child
Please confirm that you have read this leadhere to them by ticking the box:	etter in detail, understand the measures stated and agree to

Compassion Forgiveness Friendship